TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

NOVEMBER 8, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Walworth, King, Goossen, Tomlinson, Spencer and Jorgensen

Absent:  None

Audience:  Two

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel
1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.  Welcome to new Commissioner, Maryanne Jorgensen.

2. Motion to approve Agenda Content with two additions was seconded and passed 7-0.  Add Item 8. Noise Ordinance Proposal.  Change 8 to 9, 9 to 10.  Add 11. Election of Officers.  Change 10 to 12.

3. Correspondence, etc.  1.  All are invited to the Antrim County Townships Chapter Annual “Blue” Christmas Party Saturday, December 3, 2011 at the Kearney Township Hall.  Please RSVP with Sharon Schultz by November 21st.  2.  There will be four seminars held throughout the State regarding Medical Marijuana.  The closest to us will be Wednesday, November 30th.  3.  Mr. Tomlinson recommended a visit to mich.gov/census to review population trends and other statistics about Torch Lake Township.
4. Motion by Walworth to approve the Minutes of October 11, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 7-0.

5. Concerns of the Public:  There were none.

6. Village Zoning Discussion:  Discussion of the bus tour of the two village zones.  Members felt the tour was beneficial, giving them a better understanding of the outlying boundaries of the village zones. Grobbel was reminded to get an aerial photo of the zones as well.  A list of types of businesses that would be “uses by right” versus “special use” has been included in the latest version (6) of the proposed Village Zone amendment.  The use of an overlay for commercial uses was discussed, with no decision made.  The results of the recent Village Zoning workshop was discussed, particularly the large number of residents indicating that nothing should be done and that commercial development should be prohibited on the lakefront.  Grobbel reminded them that the process started because they were looking for ways to streamline the Special Use Permit process, including an increase of Use by Right opportunities to make it easier for potential business.  
7. The sub-committee met and began work on the Zoning Ordinance definitions.  They will meet on Tuesday, November 16th at 10:00 am at the CSB.  The session is open to any interested person from the public.

8. A sample Noise and Public Nuisance Ordinance prepared by Grobbel was presented for review by the PC for next month’s meeting.  Scott explained that the purpose of the proposed ordinance was to determine the Planning Commission interest in recommending it as a police power ordinance for the township Board to consider.  Scott mentioned that there is legislation in Lansing, the Fireworks Safety Act that will probably pass, allowing consumers to purchase and shoot off larger fireworks without a permit.  Spencer said that, when he was Supervisor, the main noise complaint from residents involved fireworks.  The former Board had created a Noise Ordinance but had never taken any action on it.  The clerk will email a copy of that Ordinance for the PC to review as well.
9. There were no concerns of the public.

10. Mr. Scott created a handout for the PC on the chronology of the PRD/PUD development, FYI.

11. Motion by King to nominate Lee Scott for Chair was seconded and passed 6-1, with Scott casting the nay vote.  Motion by Scott to nominate Jim Walworth as Vice Chair was seconded and passed 6-1, with Walworth casting the nay vote.  Motion by King to nominate Bob Spencer as Secretary was seconded and passed 6-1, with Spencer casting the nay vote.
12. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:12 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
